
 
 

 
Newsletter of the Historic Lincoln Heights Industrial Zone Economic Development Corporation    3rd Quarter 2021 

 
 

Board Members and Officers 
Seth Polen/President  

Robert Forrest/Vice President 

Joseph Lepore/Treasurer 

Jack Ruley/Secretary/Tenant Representative 

Hank Schaffer/Board Member 

Kevin Rattner/Board Member 

Peter Gertmanian/Board Member 
 
Financial Reports 

The third quarter 2021 financial reports were prepared and submitted to the City of Los Angeles. Any 
member can call and request a copy. The Board continues to review and monitor the budget to ensure that 
we are consistent with the Management District Plan 

 

Maintenance Updates 

The maintenance employee Enrique is doing a great job cleaning and emptying trash cans. The LHIND has 

not been able to hire another employee to fill the part-time position. The Lincoln Heights IND BID was 

informed that the “Night Market” has been shut down. 

 

Truck Update 

The Board continues to look for a new or used truck, this has been extremely difficult due to the inventory 
shortages. We will increase the budget another $15,000 to see if we can find a truck at $35,000. 
 
Annual Board Meeting 
Annual Board Meeting to be scheduled soon. 
 
 
Please call 888-356-2726 if you have any questions regarding the District.  

 


